

EMBASSY OF THE UNITED STATES OF AMERICA

Cairo, United Arab Republic

September 19, 1966

Mr. Ahmed Talaat
Deputy Director
High Dam Construction Authority
Public Relations Department
Asswan, United Arab Republic

Dear Mr. Talaat:

On my return to Cairo from the United States, I found your kind letter of July 11 awaiting me.

I am delighted that you enjoyed your visit to the United States. I agree completely that such experiences are of great assistance in promoting mutual understanding and cooperation among peoples of the world.

It will be a pleasure to extend your thanks to General Cassidy, Mr. Dominy, and Mr. Wagner, and I look forward to seeing you and learning first-hand of your impressions of my country.

With best wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Lucius D. Battle American Ambassador

in DI Sattle